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APRIL 2019 NEWSLETTER 
Next Month’s Rally—KILCOY SHOWGROUNDS  
26 Showground Road, Woolmar via Kilcoy 4515 
Wednesday 15th May - Monday 20th May 2019 

POST CODE – 4515 

EMERGENCY DETAILS -FIRE OR MEDICAL 

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/off). Upon hearing 
this, members are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of the whistle or car horn bring-
ing with them mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, fire blanket, torch and first aid kit 

To all Gazebo Carriers, Gazebos will not be required at Kilcoy 

KILCOY SHOWGROUNDS 26 Showground Road, Woolmar via Kilcoy 4515   
Ph 07 5424 4000 

 

On Your smart phone  go to   https://www.google.com/maps/dir/+Redcliffe+QLD/
Kilcoy+Showgrounds,+26+Showgrounds+Rd,+Woolmar+QLD+4515 

 
1 h 11 min (80.1 km) via D'Aguilar Hwy/State Route 85 

 
• From Redcliffe, State Route 26. merge on to Bruce Hwy at Burpengary, 

using the right 2 lanes to turn right to merge onto M1 
• Take exist 152 using the left 2 lanes State Route 85 towards Kilcoy. 1 h 5 

min (76.3 km) 
• Stay on D'Aguilar Hwy/State Route 85 to Showgrounds Rd in Woolmar. 
• Turn right into showgrounds. 

Located 2.7km from the town centre of Kilcoy,  The showground is owned and managed by 
Somerset Regional Council. 

Features 

• Showers and toilets available with disabled access 
• Powered sites 
• Water available 
• Caretaker on site 
• Short drive to Lake Somerset 
• Pet friendly, dogs are welcome and must remain on a leash at all times 
• Maximum time limit for camping is seven days 
 

Safe Travelling  - Helen Hunter - Rally Co-ordinator PCCI 

https://www.google.com/maps/dir/+Redcliffe+QLD/Kilcoy+Showgrounds,+26+Showgrounds+Rd,+Woolmar+QLD+4515
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/+Redcliffe+QLD/Kilcoy+Showgrounds,+26+Showgrounds+Rd,+Woolmar+QLD+4515
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RAFFLE ROSTER 

Refund of up to $20 + tickets  

 

May -   Noel &Yvonne 

June -   Ron 

July -   John & Helen 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on the raf-
fle list. Should you be unable to find a replacement 
from this list, contact the Secretary, Rod.  

ACTIVITIES ROSTER 

 

 

May -  Evon & Graham with Faye & Mick  

June -  Barbara & Barry with Rob & Diane   

July -  Debbie & Alan with Bernie & Les  

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please swap with another couple and notify the 
Vice President Mark. 

CLUB SHOP 

 

  Men's Shirts   $32      Club Stickers   $5 

  Women's Shirts  $32      Flags    $17 

  Jackets   $45      Van Flag Holders  $5 

  Sleeveless Shirts $25      Towbar Hitch Handles $10 

  Caps    $18      Tent Peg Pullers  $5 

REMINDER 

Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official” Club gatherings and any other designated 

Club Activities, gatherings or functions as stated by the Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is acceptable as stated by the Committee. 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club shirt day) 

ROVING REPORTERS 

May -   Vicki & John 

June -   Margaret 

July -   Doreen & Dave 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on this list. 

Should you be unable to find a replacement from 
this list, then talk to the editor, Diana  

ACTIVITY REPORTERS 

May -  John H 

June -  Barbara & Barrie 

July -  Helen & Rick 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on this 

list. Should you be unable to find a replacement 
from this list, then talk to the editor, Diana  

 

May Rally Activity Organisers 

Evon & Graham with Faye & Mick  

Afternoon fun & games “Plunger and Toilet Roll Relay” 

Then in the Evening “Encore” where we guess the song 
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Birthdays for may 

7th Debbie S  15th Lyle 

24th Bep  25th Yvonne  

anniversaries for may  

 
7th Andy and Dave 

 

“Chat n Choose” 

Ladies & Gentlemen 

Come along on Friday mornings at 10am to our regular “Chat n Choose” 
Bring your craft or board games/cards/artworks/whatever you do 

You choose whether you wish to do your  craft while you chat , or just chat! 
don’t Forget your tea or CoFFee... 
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Roving Report from Allawah Scout Camp by Diana  

With a beautiful destination on the edge of the very picturesque Brisbane River, Wednesday saw half a 
dozen vans arrive with the rest filling in the spaces over the next two days. Long leads and hoses criss-
crossed camp by the time Mark and I arrived to a laid back atmosphere on Friday afternoon. 
After setting up, we were informed that Gidget was having a 1st Birthday Party and everyone was invited! 
The four legged guests were treated to “Pupcakes” made by Kim. They would have been edible by the 
two legged guests but for the doggy choc on top! With pink party hats tolerated by most dogs, we sang 
Happy Birthday and goody bags were distributed to take home. Some members ventured out to Karalee 
Tavern for Friday night dinner, then sat around the fire in a jovial mood. 
Saturday saw some going for morning tea to Colleges Crossing, others slaving over hot coals ready for Hot 
pot and Damper cooking. Delicious smells were wafting around camp from mid-morning. 
Many great photos were taken of wildlife and River scenery over the course of the Rally. 
Visitors this Rally were Ray and Sabina and Darryl and Barbara. 
New members Chris and Rod Meier were inducted and also performed an impromptu dance as they were 
actually married at Allawah Scout Camp! 
Kindly written by Rae - Roving Report for Thursday night. 
Following the age-old ANZAC tradition, we had a game of two up. We were asked to bring 5 and 10 cent 
coins to bet with. 
This was organised by the Grand High Poohbah Dalai Lama Six Pack, AKA Ken. 
We arrived to find the arena set, (a blanket on the ground) A table for placing bets,  
A big H on one side For Heads and an empty toilet roll on the other side for tails. 
The GHPDLSP, explained the rules for tossing the coins,  and the betting system, and after calling “Place 
your bets” tossed the coins for the first time. There was much delight from the winners, and a few groans 
from the losers, but all backed up again with more bets for each toss of the coins.   
The game lasted about an hour with many changes of the Spinner during that time. 
A lot of fun was had with a few winners and a few losers. Thank You Ken for a great time. 

Activity Report from Allawah Scout Camp 

The smoke was filling Allawah Scout Camp throughout the day on Saturday as our pyromaniacs fed the 
large fire in preparation for the camp oven cook-off.  At 2 pm, camp ovens dotted the fire, the hungry au-
dience witnessing the anxiety of the chefs.  Many secret recipes were whispered about.   
As 3 pm arrived, dampers started appearing on the table.  The selection of dampers were amazing. 
Alan made a traditional damper (number 1 was undercooked but number 2 was perfect), Col cooked a 
coconut cream damper.  Noel and Yvonne’s choice was a pumpkin soup damper with Rod making a beer 
damper.  Brian and Loretta chose to enter a bacon and cheese damper.  Mark & Diana entered their brie 
surprise.  Rod G made bread and Daryl and Barb created a spinach and cheese creation.  Di and Rob en-
tered a pizza and Kim made pumpkin scones and a sultana loaf. 
Our winners were … 

Alan Howard first with traditional damper mark 2.  Second was Diana & Mark with their brie surprise.  
Loretta and Brian came third with their cheese and bacon damper.  Noel and Yvonne’s sweet potato 
damper was fourth with Daryl and Barbara’s spinach, fetta and prosciutto in fifth place.  Di and Rob How-
ard’s pizza received an honourable mention.  The raffle was won by Rae. 
The shared dinner afterwards was enjoyable with a large variety of dishes followed by dessert and Rae's 
Easter eggs filled with Baileys.   
 

Vickie 

“If you don’t know where you are going, you might wind up someplace else.” – Yogi Berra 

What happened at Allawah Scout Camp…. 
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* Dog Friendly     

 

 

2019   

MAY –  

Kilcoy Show Grounds 

Ph: 07 5422 4900 

 

JUNE –  

Beaudesert 
S’Grounds 

Ph: 0488 416 473 

 

JULY –  

Kilkivan Caravan 
Park 

Ph: 07 5484 1249 

 

AUGUST –  

Blackbutt S’grounds 

Ph: 0401 282 424 

 

SEPTEMBER -  

Crows Nest C’Park 

Ph: 07 4698 1269 

 

OCTOBER -  

Woodford S’Grounds 

Ph: 0437 390 862 

 

NOVEMBER - 

Boyd’s Bay C’Park 

Ph: 07 5524 3306 

 

DECEMBER - TBA 

 

2020 CALENDAR 

JANUARY - 

PICNIC IN THE 
PARK  

 
 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

 
 
Another great rally at Allawah.  
The rally fees total was $1590 and the raffle was $106. 
Thanks everyone for your support. 
Kim (PCC Treasurer) 

 

Secretary’s Report 

 
Allawah Scout camp is on the Allawah road near Mt Crosbie. The camp is sit-
uated on the Brisbane river and a most pleasant, peaceful scene looking up 
and downstream. 
 Nineteen vans attended and everyone was accommodated comfortably. The 
weather stayed nice for the entire duration and the evenings mild. Wood was 
plentiful and the fires were very nice in the evening. 
 We inducted two new people into the club, Rod and Chris. Next month anoth-
er two and the following month another two. 
It was great to see the ‘Sheriff “and Bev return to the fold. We missed them. 
 The judging at the camp oven cook off was fair, but even though I did have 
the best damper, my partner was one of the judges. I had to concede to 
Shorty taking the gold cup. 
The shopper dockets amounted to $4,191.00 

Rod Goode 

Secretary PCCI 

 
 

Gossip Line for Allawah Rally 
 

 
 
Who left home without his teeth? 
Who knocked a glass of wine over on the “new table”? 
Once again who hasn’t learned NOT to give older people a fright? Child! 
Who was the champion damper maker who made two dampers because the 
first was underdone by five minutes? 
Who had a new nickname “M B”? 
Who was throwing rose petals outside their van to entice their partner 
“Inside”? 
Who said “We’re going to make love” but had forgotten how? 
Who put his hand on someone’s pet arachnid? And got the fright of his life. 
Who has 2 eye candies living next door? (Who wouldn’t know what to do with 
them if she did catch them!) 
Who’s leaving for the National rally on the third week of October? 
Who has got the biggest? 
Who kept a pet spider to frighten “Miss Muffet “away? 
Which important member has arachnophobia ? Who weakened and rescued 
him? 
Who said they were bored/board/bawd when they went camping in the rain on 
their honeymoon? 
Who couldn’t work out why his camera was black (his fat thumb was over the 
lens)? 
Who will be looking for a “Willy” replacement next? 
Who excelled himself looking after the fire at the cook off? 
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We had a great turnout for our  Rally at Allawah Scout Camp.  Everyone enjoyed sitting by the 
fire at night  and throughout the day. 

A few stories were told  and some drinking of wine was mandatory, I believe.   
Our next rally is at  Kilcoy  Show Grounds 15

th
 to 20

th
 May.  At 26 Showgrounds Rd, Woolmar 

QLD 4515 
Cost is $16 per night, per site. 
 
ATTENDANCE AT RALLIES  
If you need to  change your  attendance  status  to either  cancel or now attend,  
please advise me personally.  You can contact me either  by email  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 
or   
Text message mobile 0421 222 346 
 
Helen Hunter 
Rally Coordinator PCCI 

Rally Coordinators Report Allawah Scout Camp 

mailto:jhgnhunter@outlook.com


 7 Allawah Scout Camp April 2019 

Baby Gidget turns 1 and everyone came to her Party! 

Stunning reflections Early Morning mists 

Thursday night’s 

2 UP game 



 8 Allawah Scout Camp April 2019 

Plenty of opportunities for birdlife photography 

All the fun of the Damper Cook Off! 



 9 Allawah Scout Camp April 2019 

New Members Rod and Chris who were married at Allawah 

1st Prize in the Damper Cook Off 
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Vickie and Paul are presented their 50 Rallies Certificate by Mark 
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COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS  

Email address: peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

Position Name Phone Mobile Email address 

President Paul Grieve 3285 6815 0421 253 828 paulgrieve56@outlook.com 

Vice President Mark Linnett 3142 4328 0413 646 509 marktrading@hotmail.com 

Secretary Rod Goode 3203 7256 0455 425 000 rodjgoode@hotmail.com 

Treasurer Kim Hickson 3314 0433  0418 797 160 kimjo-an@hotmail.com 

Rally Coordinator Helen Hunter 3205 5432 0421 222 346  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

Newsletter Editor Diana Linnett 3142 4328 0403 798 559 diana.4053@yahoo.com.au 

The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on for-
warded without the permission of the Author 

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club 
Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated.    


